
  

  

  

TO: Debbie Racca-Sittre, City Clerk  
  

FROM: Councilmember Manny Pelaez, District 8  

  

COPIES: Nancy Cano, Boards and Commissions Coordinator,   

Aurora Perkins, Deputy City Clerk; Emily McGinn, Assistant to 

City Council  

  

DATE: June 6, 2023  

  

SUBJECT: District 8 Reappointments to Boards & Commissions  

  

I would like to appoint the following individuals to the respective Boards and 

Commissions listed below for the remainder of an unexpired term of office to 

expire on May 31, 2025:  

  

Name    Board  

  
Osvaldo Ortiz           Zoning Commission  
  
Donald Oroian                       Zoning Board of Adjustment 

 

Katie Jarl          Animal Care Services Advisory Board  

 

Melissa Killen          Alamo Citizen Advisory Board 
  
Sarah Shakil          Small Business Advisory Committee 
     

  

The applications are on file with the Office of the City Clerk.  
  

   
  

  

 

Manny Pelaez  

Councilmember, District 8  




